



April 26, 2023

Honourable Doug Ford Premier of Ontario Premier's Office, Room 281 Legislative Building, Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Dear Honourable Ford:

Council for the Town of Mono passed the following resolution regarding conducting a road safety traffic study on the portion of Hwy 10 that passes through Dufferin County.

Resolution #11-7-2023

Moved by Fred Nix, Seconded by Melinda Davie

THAT Council for the Town of Mono supports Dufferin County Council's resolution calling on the Minister of Transportation to include that portion of Hwy 10 that lies within Dufferin County be included in the Highway 10 traffic and road safety study.

"Carried"

Respectfully,

Fred Simpson Clerk

cc: Hon. Sylvia Jones, Deputy Premier and MPP Dufferin-Caledon

Hon. Caroline Mulroney, Minister of Transportation

All Dufferin Municipalities

Town of Caledon

P: 519.941.3599 F: 519.941.9490 E: info@townofmono.com W: townofmono.com 347209 Mono Centre Road Mono, ON L9W 6S3